## WINSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Winsham Annual Parish Council Meeting held on the 12th May 1995 in the Jubilee Hall at 8.00 p.m.

Present: - Mr C Slade, Mrs R Rose, Mrs E Jones, Mrs H Duke and Mr K Fowler.
Also Mrs Stella Abbey (Dist. Cllr.), Mr E W Partridge
and Mr K Harvie (Clerk).

The Councillors present signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office Forms.

# 1. Apologies for absence.

Were received from Mr D Wilson and Mr D Esp (Cty. Cllr.).

## 2. Co-option of 3 Councillors.

Mr E W Partridge, Mrs J M Gowers and Mr J E Aslett were co-opted as Parish Councillors.

# 3. Election of Officers. Chairman, Vice Chairman, Committees and Representatives.

Mr C Slade was elected Chairman. He accepted and thanked the last term Councillors for their help when he took over.

Mrs R Rose was elected as Vice Chairman. She accepted.

Planning Committee. Mr C Slade suggested that all Councillors should be on this Committee. This was agreed. Mrs Rose asked for

on this Committee. This was agreed. Mrs Rose asked for details of Applications to be made known before the Planning Meeting so that the Site in question can be viewed.

Jubilee Hall Management Committee. This post was not filled. Recreation Ground Management Committee. Mr C Slade took this position. School Governor. Mr K Fowler is the Parish Council Representative. S.A.L.C. Mrs Rose will represent the Parish Council.

#### 4. Minutes.

The Minutes of the Meeting on the 21st April 1995 were signed as a true record.

# j. Matters arising.

Mr C Slade thanked Mr Partridge for repainting the S.A.C. Signs. The War Memorial has been pressure washed by Mr Slade's men. There is more to be done to fully refurbish it. Mr Partridge asked if the names, particularly the 1914-18 names, could be picked out because some of them are illegible. The Winsham Wander was fixed for the 28th May 1995. Mr Roy Smart will be contacted to meet with the Committee.

Swings in the Small Recreation Ground. Mr Fowler thinks about £200 is necessary to refurbish these. A Quotation is due. It was agreed to allow this amount of money to be spent.

Play Equipment. No hard and fast schemes have been put to the Parish Council. Mr Fowler has a scheme in hand and will contact the Committee.

A Barrier has been obtained for the Small Recreation Ground by Mr Fowler.

It now has to be installed.

#### WINSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

## 6. Police.

Not present. Mr Slade said P.C.Roger Saunders was spending quite a lot of time in Winsham.

# 7. Planning.

Mr Winter, Post Office, Winsham.
Notification of intent to fell Eucalytus Tree in the Post Office Yard.
On the advice of West Dorset Tree Services, it was agreed to give no oposition
Mr K R Hall, Ammerham Farm, Ammerham, Winsham.
It was agreed to grant consent.

## 8. Finance.

The Clerk has obtained a new Bank Mandate for new signatories.

The new signatories are Mr Slade, Mrs Rose, Mrs Jones and Mr Partridge.

## 9. District Councillor.

The new Councillor is Mrs Stella Abbey. She thanked those who helped her win the Election. She means to be the Local Representative and will help in any way within her power.

## 10. Mr D Esp.

Not present. Road Signs. It is considered that signs on the B3162 are not now important because of the repainting of the S.A.C. Signs. Signs are now required at the entrance to the Village in Western Way and Fore Street.

# 11. Road Cleaning.

Mr Slade said Mr Baigent was going to find out about the new arrangements. The road are not being cleaned enough and the weeds need attention. Mrs Abbey will pursue this and report back.

#### 12. Cemetery.

Mr Bullivant's letter will be answered, saying the Parish Council will ask the County Valuer to meet his Agent.

Mr McCullum will be contacted to see if a piece of the Glebe Land could be purchased.

Reburials were discussed. This is legal after 50 years and is a possibility whilst the purchase of land is pursued.

#### 13. Correspondence.

Received:Levercrest Play Equipment.
Telecommunications Masts.
Playground Inspection.

#### 14. Any other business.

Mr Slade thanked everybody who helped with the VE Day Commemoration last weekend. He was thanked for the work his crew had done. Mrs Abbey said the Braizer belongs to the Parish Council.
Mr Partridge said the 30 Limit sign at the bottom of the Village needs to be moved away from the S.A.C. Sign. Mr Esp will be contacted.

The next Parish Council Meeting will be on the 9th June 1995.

on the 9th June 1995.